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     September 20, 2017, General Membership Meeting Minutes

Chair Lincoln Grahlfs opened the meeting at 6:00 PM, and asked for any adjustments of the agenda. One addition of asking members for short discussions prior to New Business in order to have time to address New Business item 'a.' Agreement to do so. David Giffey read the VFP Statement of Purpose. Other members included Jeff Froh, Paul McMahon, John Fournelle, Thomas Glassel, Larry Orr, and Steve Books The August meeting minutes were reviewed, and approved.

Treasurer's Report - Paul reported the Eve McLimons Art Scholarship has been transferred to Eve, and is going to Green Bay West High School, David McLimons' alma mater, and to another project.  Wisconsin Network for Peace and Justice and Sustainability will receive a check for the VFP Secretarial position soon that will drop the treasury to $ 3000.00 afterwards. 
Committee Reports

Counter Recruiting - David Giffey reported getting lined up for visitations at 6-schools. David will also be in Neillsville at the Highground for area schools grade 1 - 8 with 25 session and an expected 500 kids. The goal is to talk about peace.

Scholarship - David reported a nice Thank You letter from one of the rural scholarship finalists. Although the student did not obtain a scholarship award, except for a good candy bar, the letter was sent none the less.
Memorial Day/Memorial Mile - no report

Local VFP Website - still in operation - www.MadsionVFP.org, VFP National - www.Veteransforpeace.org, and Facebook - Madison Veterans For Peace Chapter 25.
Tabling/Outreach - The Chapter 25 table was at recent Farmer's Markets on the Square, and at the Willy Street Fair on Sept. 17th. The Farmer's Market will continue until the 1st. weekend of November.

New Business

Adam Schesch Talk - A discussion regarding a possible public event with Adam's talk on Nov. 11 was tabled via a motion that was approved. A motion was passed to continue to pursue a planned event in the future. The membership discussed many reasons including the timeline of the event, and more input was needed. A possible outreach committee to be set up was suggested.

Senator Tammy Baldwin Office Meeting - a motion was passed to endorse the office meeting of Tammy Baldwin by Joy First and her supporters. The office visit is regarding military spending, and the possible placement of new F - 35 jets at Truax Field in Madison. The meeting will be on Wednesday, Oct. 11 at 4 PM. (note - the date in the Sept. agenda has been changed).
Yard Signs - Tom submitted some information about new yard signs. More detail and an example of the sign were suggested.  Tom will work on having a new sign developed with an example.
Next VFP Chair - David Giffey

Announcements

A list of announcements was read that included the next Ad/Hoc and General Membership meetings, and local events regarding peace action.

Adjournment - The meeting adjourned at about 7:30 PM.

Minutes by Books

